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Chairman Merrin, 
Vice-Chairman Manning, 
Ranking Member Boyd, 
Members of the House Health Committee,  
Thank you for the opportunity to submit written testimony in support of HB 243.  
I have been a Speech-Language Pathologist for over 33 years specializing in the reciprocal relationships between language, literacy, and learning.  I have worked in the school setting for the majority of my 33 years, providing Speech-Language services for students in grades K-12.
Reading and writing skills are essential to academic achievement and life success.  
Many children/students with hearing impairment struggle to develop age appropriate reading and writing skills due to their compromised speech perception and auditory access to spoken language. The majority of hearing impaired students enter kindergarten with deficit literacy skills in both code-based and meaning based literacy skills.  These deficit skills are due to limitations in auditory/linguistic information reaching the brain to be processed.
Hearing aids improve speech perception and auditory access to spoken language giving a child/student the opportunity for improved literacy outcomes. 
Literacy development does not have a finite beginning and end but rather continues to develop well into the adult years. Literacy demands increase significantly throughout the high school and college years as the literacy of the academic curriculum becomes more complex and demanding.  Students with hearing impairment should have access to and coverage of hearing aids throughout their college years.
Universal Newborn Hearing Screening, access to and coverage of hearing aids gives hearing-impaired children a greater chance to enter kindergarten with literacy skills closer to age appropriate.  Access to and coverage of hearing aids throughout their college years gives young adults a greater chance for academic achievement and life success.
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